
 

 

 
14th June 2024 

 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
As we approach the end of Year 10, I wanted to provide you with some updates and 
important dates for your diaries. 
 
I am delighted to inform you that Ms. Strickland will be returning from her maternity leave 
on Monday 17th June. Please be assured that we will have a comprehensive handover, and 
we will work closely together over the next few weeks. Mrs. Kitching will continue as the 
Student Support Officer for the year group, working alongside Ms. Strickland to support our 
students as we move towards Year 11. It has been an absolute joy to be their Head of Year. 
They are truly an exceptional group of individuals, and I can’t wait to update Ms. Strickland 
on all the wonderful things they have achieved this year. 
 
Their reports, including Year 10 exam results and current grade projections, will be issued on 
Wednesday, 19th June. These will be given out during registration, and students will be 
asked to pass them directly on to you. 
 
On Tuesday, 9th July, the year group will have an off-timetable day dedicated to preparing 
them for the wider world. The morning will be led by our excellent Careers staff, who will 
deliver sessions on enterprise. The students will also hear from Ask Apprenticeships and 
research their own career goals with their form tutors. In the afternoon, we have workshops 
focusing on wellbeing and local safeguarding risks. These sessions, central to the lives of our 
young people, will be delivered through collaboration between our own staff and external 
agencies. 
 
As always, please do not hesitate to get in touch if you have any questions. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Ms Reynard 
 


